CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
3-12-20
Present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Pastor Bill George, Jim McDonald, Joyce Cutbirth, Doug Neeb, and Nancy Cramer.

The meeting was called to order at 6:33 pm.

Devotion
Verses from Luke Chapter 10 were read and discussed.

Prayer was given by Pr. Bill.

Treasurer's Report
February’s receipts were steady—down about $500-600.  The building is the only debt we have.  Everything else is an operating expense.  We have $3,000 in the MIF money market.  If needed, it could be used to make a mortgage payment at the end of the year or keep it for a major expense.
No one has agreed to take over the treasurer’s job.  We can look at an accounting firm and have a council member act as the liaison. St James has done this.  For now, Doug will continue to do the job.  The main thing that would be helpful is to have someone to file the taxes.  We are still waiting on a resolution to the IRS issue.  taxes-interest-penalty-matching FICA $2,000 plus the bill to a CPA.  The IRS says they are holding money previously sent to them.  We do an average of about 12 checks/month.  We will get bids from accounting firms and Doug will present the info at the congregational meeting in May.  The congregation needs to know that we will incur an additional expense if no one volunteers to be treasurer.

Some members write checks to All Saints for the Lenten meals instead of just writing it to CSL.  We will make everyone aware that the checks should be made out to CSL instead of All Saints.
Minutes
Ron moved and Joyce seconded that the minutes be approved as presented. Motion carried.
Pastor's Report

The Ash Wednesday service went well.  Sunday mornings he will discuss 4 marks of a good congregation:  Communication, what is the message giving to the community, service, and teaching.
The COVID 19 virus can be a call to service.  He is meeting with other Blue Springs clergy to find out what they are experiencing.  Pr Lynch is discussing projects in the community with him to see if we can dovetail with them.

The Transition Team report will be covered by Ron Easton.  They are ready to go to the next phase which is community interviews.  These results may be delayed by the virus but will be presented to the congregation when completed.

The Blue Ridge Trinity minister accepted a call to a church in Springfield.  They shared a minister with an Episcopal church.  BRT is now in financial trouble.

We will have a service at 7 pm on Maundy Thursday but not on Good Friday.  Members will be urged to attend a service at another church.  Pr Bill really appreciated the Easter season decorations last year and is looking forward to seeing them again this year.

President's Report
The meeting with Pr Whetter has been scheduled for Thursday, 3/26/20, at 7 pm to get an in-person update on All Saints.
We will continue to pass the peace at services but will remind everyone to do it in a manner that is comfortable for them.  We don’t want to spread any illnesses.  Joyce said another church put their hand over their heart instead of touching each other by shaking hands or hugging.

All teams need to have written reports to Jean Meroni, church secretary by Monday, 5/4/20.  The council meeting will be 5/14/20 and the congregational meeting will be 5/17/20.  These dates/deadlines will be in the next newsletter, on FaceBook, the weekly emails, and bulletins.

Transition Team

Pr Bill, Ron, and Lisa Melton met on 3-11-20.  Anne Lee was ill.  They went over the responses from the 2/23/20 congregational meeting which were compiled, and an action plan developed.  They will present the results to the council and publish them in the April Newsletter.  We have several ongoing outreach projects but may zero in on finding others to pursue.  The community interviews are in progress using contacts through the BS chamber of commerce and other networks. 

Pr Bill met with the BS clergy and these were three opportunities:  affordable housing, the Hispanic community, and homeless people.  The Transition Team is doing a great job!

Worship & Music
Because of the COVID virus, we will no longer have the offering plates handed out by the usher.  They will stay in the back of the sanctuary and members will be asked to drop their offerings in the plates on their way out.  Most members give electronically so it shouldn’t be an issue.
Anyone that helps with communion will be reminded to use the hand sanitizer under the altar before they begin serving.

All Saints is hosting the Lenten meal on 3/25/20.  Kimberly Girkin will be asked to lead the singing.  The service booklets are on the piano in the music room.

Cost estimates for the bulletins were discussed.  The Celebrate insert and bulletin covers are purchased quarterly.  Fifty copies of the bulletin cost $7.35/Sunday.  Using the info from Sundays and Seasons would be $7.00 for the same quantity. This is based on a 6-page bulletin.  Using printed covers would be $8.26/Sunday.  Colored paper used for inserts costs more.  $3.85 for 50 copies.  $3.25 for 50 copies of Celebrate.  We will try to use the new bulletins for Easter.  We have normally had special bulletins for this service in the past.  Ron will find out the last date of the Celebrate inserts we have on hand.
Sara will discuss the cost estimates and other info with David Fast.  A separate bulletin will be made each week for the organist that is in the old format.

Jean will be asked about ordering palms.

Learning

Confirmation met twice in February and are almost through the 10 commandments.  There have been scheduling challenges:  illness and other activities for the kids.  Lisa Melton has helped set up the trip to the synagogue on 3/20/20.  We will meet at the synagogue at 5 and a docent will talk to us at 5:15 before the service starts at 6.  They will also meet with us after the service.  We may see if one of the docents would be willing to come to the Sunday school hour at our church for a discussion.  On 3/14 there will be a discussion about their order of worship and similarities to ours.
Katie Melton will begin working on the nursery next week while on spring break.  Katie Dustin will help her.  Pam is the contact person for the project.
Witness
The talent show could be used as a way to invite others to All Saints.  Flyers will be printed and left with Chamber of Commerce members and other local businesses.  Posters (11” x 14”) can also be placed at merchants such as Mod Pizza.  Nancy called the gospel group mentioned at a previous meeting about attending the talent show.  Ron purchased cross pins and made cards with the church info on them.  These will be handed out at the Lenten meal.  It would be helpful to have name badges for team leaders and worship assistants so members will know their names.  A poster will be placed in the narthex with church leaders’ names.  These should be ready for the 3/25 Lenten meal and Easter Sunday.
Stewardship
The budget poster will not have any numbers or percentages because it is too small to be effective.  The offering graph will continue to be updated.  We still need pictures for Then and Now. Nancy has updated the narthex displays to keep them fresh.
Nancy will begin interviewing members of the congregation that are instrumental in the operation of the church.  These will be passed out weekly.

The Time and Talent forms are very detailed.  It was suggested to add an area for special gifts (travelogues or WWI information) to the form so members could add items not listed on the form.

Nancy was thanked for expanding the Stewardship program to the entire year instead of only in October.

Community Life

We have delivered 245 pair of shoes for Soles 4 Souls already.  Brian Hoover helped with the delivery.  We need more sandwiches and desserts for the Lenten meal. It won’t be canceled unless the virus situation gets worse.  Each person can decide if they want to attend the meal and/or service.  We won’t put anything on the website unless there is a change to the current schedule
Property

Phil Gross is getting people to mow the church property.  The youth will pick up the tree limbs/sticks.
Pam sent an email about pricing for the community garden.  Suggested prices for the single, double, and triple beds were discussed.  People can donate money to sponsor a bed or to buy supplies.  We will need a contingency fund that will be repaid when the rent is paid.  A short article can be placed in The Examiner to gauge community interest.  This is a mission and we will need someone from the congregation to lead the project.  We provide the space and paperwork, but we don’t weed the garden.

Old Business

There are two openings on church council:  Joyce Cutbirth and Jim McDonald.
New Business

The pastor at Hosanna Lutheran said they are streaming the service online.  We need a license to use music because of royalties.  It is $900/year to get space on the internet/web.  We can put the bulletin on the website.  Ron and Pr Bill will work on getting the sermon on the website.  The readings, prayers, and announcements are already online.
The Lord’s Prayer was recited.

Ron moved and Jim seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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